OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 10 Feb 2010
PROJECT- The Dalles First Powerhouse JSATS Trolley Pipe Installation
RESPONSE DATE- 16 Feb, 2010
Description of the problem- Steel 4”Trolley pipes that support the housing of the JSATS detection system are to be installed on each of the main unit pier noses at The Dalles Dam Powerhouse.  The PH fish unit installation will be completed prior to 1 March, 2010. To safely have divers in the water where the pipe is being install main units on either side of the dive sight will be shut down.   In addition to the main units having to be OOS for diver safety the project is also considering closing various entrances from the  Ice and Trash Sluiceway (ITS) during dive time hours only.  The sluice, if closed will only be closed during daytime hours and will be reopened at the end of each dive day.   The proposed dates for the dives are 1-10 March 2010. Dives are scheduled for daylight hours Monday through Friday (0700-1700). 
Type of outage required- Project diving policy dictates that units on either side as well as the main unit that they are diving over to be shut down for diving operations.  It is also the project’s safety policy to close any gates leading into the ITS for activities over the sluiceway area or dives that may have the potential for a person falling in the water.
Impact on facility operation- The powerhouse will continue to have plenty of available units to pass flow.  As many as 4 main units may be OOS at any given time.
Length of time for repairs- Nine days of main unit outages and sluiceway gate closures are expected.  There is a potential for the dive time to be reduced depending on work progression and ease of placement.
Expected impacts on fish passage- There should be minimal impacts to fish passage from the trolley pipe dives.  All fish unit pipes will be installed prior to the start of the fish passage season and no fish unit outages will be requested. A very small percentage of fish will be passing The Dalles at this time of the season and other units along with the sluiceway can be used to pass the project. 
The Project has very specific mandatory safety regulations and protocols to ensure diver and worker safety while working and diving on the PH forebay deck and over water.  The impacts on fish passage will be from shutting down various the sluiceway entrances but fish will still be able to search out other sluiceway openings depending on what area the dive is taking place. The placement of these pipes are part of a much larger 7 million dollar LCR Survival Study (BON, TD, JD) approved within the AFEP Process for 2010 by the regional fish managers.  Acoustic nodes will be deployed on these trolley pipes to measure and determine passage routes through The Dalles Dam. 
Comments from agencies

USFWS- No objections.  David Wills

Final results- The trolley pipe installation will go forward as coordinated.
Thank you, 

Dennis Schwartz
NWP Environmental Planning biologist
503-808-4779

Dennis.E.Schwartz@usace.army.mil
